Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Chiropractic Medicine
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64B2-13.004
Continuing Education

The Board of Chiropractic Medicine hereby gives notice: of the issuance of an Order regarding the Petition for Variance or Waiver, filed on November 20, 2018, by Eddie Martinez, D.C., on behalf of the Florida Chiropractic Society. The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 44, No. 227, of the November 21, 2018, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought a variance from or a waiver of subparagraph 64B2-13.004(5)(c)1., F.A.C, which requires that all continuing education courses be submitted for board review and approval at least sixty (60) days prior to the course offering date. The Board considered the instant Petition at a duly-noticed public meeting held on January 25, 2019, in Orlando, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on February 15, 2019, granted Petitioner a permanent waiver from the requirement that the course “FCS Naples 2018” be submitted for approval more than 60 days prior to the course being offered, finding that Petitioner achieved the purpose of the underlying statute by other means, and that compliance with the rule’s provisions would violate principles of fairness.

A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting:

Dr. Anthony Spivey, Executive Director, Board of Chiropractic Medicine, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C07, Tallahassee, FL 32399-3255, telephone: (850)488-0595, or by electronic mail – Anthony.Spivey@flhealth.gov.
